TOWN OF DAYTON, INDIANA

Special Meeting

SETTLED: 1827

INCORPORATED: 1970

Minutes of December 31, 2024 10:00 a.m.

These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript. Audio of this meeting is on file in the Town Clerk's Office.

TOWN COUNCIL:

CLERK-TREASURER: Bridget Cadwallader

Marc Buhrmester, Town Board President Rocky Richards, Town Board Vice President Carla Snodgrass, Utility President Leah Copas, Utility Vice President Steve Schuhle, Council Member

Board President Marc Buhrmester called the meeting to order. Present were Marc Buhrmester, Rocky Richards, Leah Copas, and Steve Schuhle. Also, present were Town Clerk-Treasurer, Bridget Cadwallader, and Deputy Town Marshal, Evan Tislow.

Certified Water Operator Contract Amendment:

Marc discussed the contract. Marc made a motion to accept the amended contract for Dan Torres. Steve seconded the motion. Roll call vote. Marc-yes, Rocky-yes, and Steve-yes. Leah arrived after motion was made. Motion carries 3-0.

2024 Year End Claims Docket:

Marc made a motion to approve December 31, 2024, End Of Year Claims Docket in the amount of \$142,624.83. Steve seconded the motion. Roll call vote. Rocky-yes, Leah-yes, Marc-yes, and Steve-yes. Motion carries 4-0.

Public Comment:

None

Council Comment:

all of us a Happy New Year!

Steve discussed the demolition of the community center and the need for an inspection because it is a commercial property. He received a quote for \$2200.00. Steve made a motion to hire Kevin J. Thedans to do the inspection on the community center in the amount of \$2200.00. Leah seconded the motion. Roll call vote. Marc-yes, Rocky-yes, Leah-yes, and Steve-yes. Motion carries 4-0. Steve made a motion to pay Tom O'Brien \$66,195.00 for the new utility truck. Leah seconded the motion. Roll call vote. Marc-yes, Rocky-yes, Leah-yes, and Steve-yes. Motion carries 4-0. Rocky stated he had a phone call from a resident regarding trash pick up outside of the tote. He thought that picking up outside of the tote was in their bid. Marc believes that it is not in our contract with Trash Kans. Residents do have the option of paying for an additional tote each month.

Marc reflected on the year: the number of meetings, ordinances that were passed, hiring new staff, new contracts, new board member, activities that happened, new purchases, grant writer, CCMG Grant, Subaru Grant for new audio for livestreaming, new attorney, audit, stormwater audit, repairs that have been made, general maintenance, etc. Marc thanked all of us for all our efforts. Leah and Marc wished

Marc adjourned the meeting.

Attest:

Bridget Cadwallader

Clerk-Treasurer

Minutes prepared by Bridget Cadwallader

AC WIND